
f\UE 
Z 

16-0253-GA-BTX 

From: webmaster@puc.state.oh.us 
To: PUCO ContactThePUCO 
Subject: PUCO CONTACT FORM: 107690 
Received: 6/27/2016 3:54:40 PM 
Message: 

WEB ID: 107690 AT:06-27-2016 at 03:54 PM 

Related Case Number; 16-0253 

TYPE: Comment 

NAME: Mrs. Maria Hunter 

CONTACT SENDER ? Yes 

MAILING ADDRESS: 

• 4941 Bayberry Dr 
. Cincinnati, Ohio 45242 S • 
• USA 'p ' 

PHONE INFORMATION: C " rs:. 
CO 

. Home: 513-807-5378 Q 3 ' 
• Alternative; (no alternative phone provided?) FM -. 
• '̂ siK.: (no fax number provided?) ro 

E-MAIL: maria.ewingfgjgmail.com 

INDUSTRY:Gas 

ACCOUNT INFORMATION: 

• (no utility company name provided?) 

• Name oft account: Aaron Hunter 
• Service address: 4941 Bayberry Dr 
• Service phone: 513-404-4997 
• (no account number provided?) 
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Duke Energy is considering a proposal for the construction of a 30 inch, 750 psi natural gas 
pipeline to be built through our neighborhood. Sycamore Township. This pipeline is completely 
different from a distribution line used to deliver gas to businesses and residences. It is meant to 
transport gas quickly. We have asked Duke to make a solid business case as to why this is 
necessary, and have yet to get a solid answer. Ultimately, we believe the end game of Duke is to 
join this high pressure pipeline to an existing pipeline that exists in a rural area of Kentucky and 
extends to the Gulf of Mexico, as a way of transporting gas from the fracking fields in NE Ohio 
to the Gulf for profit. This theory has not been confirmed nor denied by Duke Energy. There are 
numerous safety concerns if this proposed line has any sort of breach. A breach of a similar line 
occurred recently in Pennsylvania. That event was tragic, but would have been magnified much 
more if it had occurred along any of the three routes Duke is currently proposing - each of which, 
would involve numerous schools, businesses, and residences contained in the half-mile "blast 
zone" if God forbid a similar disaster would occur. Beyond the safety concerns - which are, I 
admit, an "if - there are very real financial concerns as well that are much more definite. It is 
estimated that properties within the vicinity of these routes will lose 15% or more in property 
value. This compounds when talking about tax revenue to the City or municipality of these 
residences; not to mention, these same localities would have to pay more for first responder 
training for a pipeline related safety event. Duke has made no commitment to residents or 
municipalities to try and recoup these costs. The safety concerns worry me; the financial 
implications are quite upsetting. 


